
 

  

 

 

 

TOWN OF CANMORE 

RECORD OF WRITTEN SUBMISSIONS 

Public Hearing 

Council Chamber at the Canmore Civic Centre, 902 – 7 Avenue 

Tuesday, September 2, 2025 at 9:00 a.m. 

This document contains the written submissions received in response to the notice of public hearing for the 

following bylaw: 

 

Business Registry Bylaw Amendment 2025-24 – Visitor Accommodation 

 

Submissions are sorted in alphabetical order. If you are viewing the electronic version, please use the 

bookmarks feature to scroll through the document. 

 

This record of written submissions was compiled by Ben Stiver, Municipal Clerk, on August 29, 2025. 

 



Evan Asselstine and Leanna Probizanski 
 

 

August 9, 2025 

 
Town of Canmore 
Attn: Council 
902 7 Ave,  
Canmore, AB T1W 3K1 
 
Dear Canmore Council, 
 
I am writing to voice my strong opposition to the proposed changes to the Business Licence bylaw 
requiring all owners of properties zoned Visitor Accommodation to obtain an annual business 
licence. 
 

• There is no other legal or discretionary use of properties zoned as Visitor Accommodation. 
• Information gathered through the licensing process is currently readily available to the Town 

of Canmore through the Tax Roll. 
• There are no existing issues in need of a solution, nor has there been public demand for this 

action. 
• The only purpose of this initiative appears to be the creation of cumbersome and 

unnecessary red tape for over 1000 Canmore property owners with no benefit to the property 
owners or the community. 

• The current municipal tax rate for these properties is 3x the amount of the residential taxes. 
• Total licence fees for a 110 suite Visitor Accommodation building would cost $16,500 

annually, whereas fees for a similar size hotel with a single owner would be $600 
annually.  Hardly equitable. 

 
In summary, I believe that the combination of the existing high tax rate and the Town's current access 
to information on all owners, along with no known issues to the current situation and no benefit to 
the community, owners or visitors make this initiative burdensome and unnecessary.  I urge you to 
reject this and focus Town resources on more beneficial matters. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Evan Asselstine    Leanna Probizanski 
Co-Owner     Co-Owner 

    
Stoneridge Mountain Resort   Stoneridge Mountain Resort 

    
 
 







Mark Elgood



















Camore Town Council 

c/o the Municipal Clerk 

Reference:  AMEND BUSINESS REGISTRY LICENCE BYLAW 2015-02 

 Public Hearing, September 2, 2025 

In support of the proposed changes.  

Based on my living experience in Camore and my traveling experience, the proposed changes to 
the bylaw makes sense. In some respects, it should help identify those units that are being used for 
purposes other than those intended by the bylaw, support the visitor experience, And potentially 
help with Canmore's housing issue. 

 

Audrey Rogers 

August 25, 2025 
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